Dear Lou,

For whatever is may or may not be worth, today I remembered a very short letter written to me some time ago by one of my N.O. sources. I checked my files and this is what it says:

"When you start to write a new book, come see me. Don't be too late".

The date was "ovember 24, 1969. Today I wonder if the date in itself might be significant. As you know, I was never able to get there.

"Don't be too late" can be almost anything, but again I find myself wondering if this source had gotten wind of anything.

When I am again there, if I am, I will undertake to learh. It may be no more than history, if it is currently relevant.

This source picked up all sorts of things, some good.

Best.